
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE

GOSHEN COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

January 23, 2020
Meeting Called To Order 6:00 p.m.

Present: Directors Amancio, Bell, Gonzalez, Palermo, Valdez and Staff Present: Manuel Fleming, Lynn Beckers and Mr. and Mrs. Grouber.
Public Comment – Mr. and Mrs. Grouber explained that they have a neighboring parcel to them that was in the process of being developed commercial and that they would like to make sure that when it develops that the correct steps are taken and permits acquired so that the property is connected to the correct services and everything is done by the book with permitting and so forth.
December 19, 2019 Board Meeting Minutes reviewed, ratification of approval of Disbursement Orders, ratification of approval of December 2019 Bank Statements, ratification of approval of the December 2019 Customer Adjustments by the Fiscal Committee and approval of the December 2019 Preliminary Financial Statements, approved on a motion by Director Valdez, seconded by Director Amancio.
Engineering Update: The District flow reports were reviewed.
Consideration was given to initiation the annexation of the parcel located on the North West corner of Road 64 (New Alignment) and Avenue 308 owned by Smee Homes, Inc.
Board Resolution 2020-01-01, regarding the annexation of the parcel located on the North West corner of Road 64 (New Alignment) and Avenue 308 owned by Smee Homes, Inc. was approved on a motion by Director Valdez, seconded by Director Palermo with Director Bell abstaining.

Consideration was given to Able Software’s quote to build and maintain a website for the District at the initial cost of $3,300.00 and $750 annually.

Board Resolution 2020-01-02, regarding Able Software’s quote to build and maintain a website for the District at the initial cost of $3,300.00 and $750 annually was denied on a motion by Director Gonzalez, seconded by Director Palermo.

Consideration was given to Streamline’s quote to build and maintain a website for the District at a cost of $200.00 per month.

Board Resolution 2020-01-03, regarding Streamline’s quote to build and maintain a website for the District at a cost of $200.00 per month was approved (pending legal counsel reviewing and approving an agreement) on a motion by Director Gonzalez, seconded by Director Valdez.

The Board was updated by the District’s Legal Counsel on the current standing of the District transferring the 24 inch sewer line as per terms of the original Memorandum of Understanding between the District and the City of Visalia.

Staff Reports – 
Lynn Beckers – Attorney from California Vita Clean has requested a meeting between the District and California Vita Clean on February 5, 2020 to discuss some concerns of California Vita Clean and to see if the District and California Vita Clean can get on the same page as far as the rates and fees charged to California Vita Clean.
Manuel Fleming – None.
Meeting adjourned at 6:46 p.m.
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